
 
 

Poipoia te kākano kia puāwai – Nurture the seed and it will thrive 

 
NEWSLETTER SIX, TERM TWO                                        Wednesday, 9th June 2021 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KIA ORA, TALOFA LAVA, AND WELCOME.  
 

 

TEACHER ONLY DAY 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our teacher only day last Friday. This was a valuable 

day where we were able to work together with a mentor from the Massey University DMIC 

team and focus on mathematics planning and teaching.  This is a part of the 3-year 

development we are taking part in to enhance our own learning and the mathematics 

programme across the school.  We have one more teacher only day planned for Friday 22 

October, in Term 4. 
 

OUTSTANDING PAYMENT INVOICES 

Last week statements were sent out to all families who have outstanding 

payments for school and sporting activities.  We ask that these are either paid in 

full or regular part payments are made to clear debts.  Often, we are required to 

pay for activities and fees in advance and the school carries this debt until 

payments are made by parents.  If you would like to discuss your invoice, please 

contact the school office.  

 

TOYS AT SCHOOL  

Just a reminder that we ask that children do not bring their toys or precious 

belongings to school as these can be damaged or be a distraction to them and 

others.  

 

50 cent STALLS  

50 cent stalls will be on in the hall this Friday.  Please be mindful that items are all 

50 cents so $2 is the limit per child. 
 

 

Contacts: 

 

 Phone: 939 9707 txt: 027 3710 947 KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028  Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH

  

PRINCIPAL: Dave Lamont  principal@koraunui.school.nz        

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:  Spencer Heiss BoT.Chair@koraunui.school.nz, chris.millar@koraunui.school.nz, 

Gillian.McPeake@koraunui.school.nz, Craig.Press@koraunui.school.nz     
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES BY-ELECTION 

Our Board of Trustees currently has 2 parent representative vacancies to 

fill.  Nominations are open for parents who are interested in standing for 

the Board of Trustees.  Nominations will close on Monday 14th June.  
 

This is an opportunity for parents to put their hand up and make a positive difference for all of 

our children’s education. We are looking for people willing to use their skills and experiences 

for the benefit of students.  If you would like to find out more about becoming a trustee you 

can talk to any of the current trustees or go to the School Trustee Elections website for more 

information https://www.trustee-election.co.nz/ 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES POLICY DOCUMENTATION  

As a part of this term policy review, our Board 

of Trustees is seeking parent and school 

community input about the Reporting to 

Parents on Student Achievement.  Instructions 

are below for how to access the review section 

of the Schooldocs site. 

The close off date for comments and input is 

Monday 14 June 2021. 

 

NORTHERN ZONE CROSS COUNTRY 

Congratulations to all our students who took 

part in the Northern Zone Cross Country last 

week.  We are proud that you all put your best 

effort into this event.  A special 

congratulations to Bart, Esera and Will who 

have qualified for the Regional Cross-country 

event in a few weeks time.  Thanks to Mrs K 

and the parents who helped with transport and 

supporting our students last week. 

 

 

 

 

Instructions for parents to access policy review. 

1. Visit the website  https://koraunui.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm  

2. Enter the username (koraunui) and password (koraunui). 

3. Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed. 

4. Read the policy.  

5. Click the Policy Review button at the top right-hand corner of the page. 

6. Select the reviewer type "Parent". 

7. Enter your name (optional). 

8. Submit your ratings and comments. 

9. If you don't have internet access, school office staff can provide you with printed 

copies of the policy and a review form. 
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JUNIOR CROSS-COUNTRY FUN 

Last Wednesday all the Juniors (Years 1-3), from Rooms 23, 4, 5, 8, 9 & 10 took part in their 

annual cross-country run.  The emphasis was on fun, participation and jumping over hay 

bales! All the children showed amazing speed and determination as they raced towards the 

finish line and the Hurricanes flag.  They had to touch the Hurricanes flag at the end of the 

race.  Sione made sure of it!  The senior students provided wonderful vocal encouragement. 

A big thank you to all the families and friends who came along and cheered on the runners. A 

big thank you also to the many senior children who helped with the smooth running of the 

race.  

It was a lovely sunny day enjoyed by all!  

 

WINTER CLOTHING DONATION  

We still have some winter jackets, sweatshirts and shoes that were gifted to us by the Boulcott 

School community.  These are available for free from the school office to anyone who is 

looking for some warm winter clothing.  Please come to the office if you would like to get 

some clothing for your children. 

If your child comes home with some new named clothing, this has been provided by the 

school already.   

 

HUTTFEST SUPPORT 

This year we will be carrying out the sustainability job at Huttfest each night from Monday to 

Thursday between 5.00–9.00pm.  A koha of $400 per night is made to the school for carrying 

out this job.  We still require some volunteers from our school community to help us with 

this.  If you can help, please contact the school office and let us know what day, or days, you 

can help by this Thursday.  We will also need your tee-shirt size for the free Huttfest tee-shirt 

that comes with the job.  

 

Check out our Facebook page for information and photos from all of the 

events happening around the school.  

 



 

HUTTFEST 2021  

Tickets for this years Polyfest are available from the 

school office up until 28th June. Our school 

Kapahaka Group is performing on Monday 

5th July and our school Pasifika Group is performing 

on Wednesday 7th July.  Tickets cost 

$5 each. 

 Monday 5th to Friday 9th July. 

Tickets for all other performance 

nights can be purchased from Walter 

Nash Stadium from the 28th June.  

 

KNIT ONE PEARL ONE 

This team of dedicated knitters have recently donated 

2 big bags of beanies and slippers for our children to 

help keep them warm over winter. 

To help keep them keep knitting they ask that our 

school community donates balls of wool (double knit 

or up) or make a koha to the school with the reference 

“knitting” to their group to keep up this wonderful work they do for 

our community.  Wool can be dropped at school or at the Hub library desk. 

 

 

 



 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

It is important for parents/whanau to contact the school if their children are 

absent and state the reason for any absences of children away from school.  

We are asking that specific information is provided (i.e. sore throat, cold, 

flu, type of injury etc). 

Absences can be notified by calling the office on 04 939 9707, texting on 027 3710 947, 

emailing office@koraunui.school.nz, school website https://koraunui.school.nz/contact-

us/absence-notification/ 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

This runs from the Kids Kitchen in the library from 8.00 -8.30am each day.   Thank 

you to everyone who is helping to organize and run this for us. 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 

It is important that we have accurate and up-to-date contacts for safety and emergencies. If 

any details have changed for you, please contact the office and let them know. 

 

Dave Lamont 

Principal 

 

WHATS COMING UP THIS TERM? 

TEACHER ONLY DAYS 

We have planned one more teacher-only day during term time for 2021.  This will be as 

follows. 

• Friday 22 October – Reporting and assessment  

Term 2 

Week Six 

• Thursday 10 June: Rooms 10 & 11 at Zealandia 

• Friday 11 June: Fetu o le Moana hosting school assembly 

Week 7 

• Thursday 17 June: Zealandia visit to Rooms 10 & 11 

• Friday 18 June: Year 6 walk to the Monastery 

Week 8 

• Wednesday 23 June: Room 8 & 9 Horoeka Reserve Matariki Celebration 

Week 9 

• Monday 28 June: Room 10 & 11 Horoeka Reserve Matariki Celebration 

• Thursday 01 July: World of Waste trip: Year 6s from Room 11 and 13 

• Friday 02 July: Kauri Team hosting school assembly 

Week 10 

• Monday 05 July: School Kapa haka group performing at Huttfest  

• Tuesday 06 July: Regional Cross Country (for students who qualified) 

• Wednesday 07 July: School Pasifika group performing at Huttfest  

• Thursday 08 July: Year 1-3 students performing at Huttfest daytime concert  

• Friday 09 July: END OF TERM 2 

Term 3 

Week 1 

• Monday 26 July: START OF TERM 3 
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